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     Term 4 Week 8 2016 

LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

WHATS COMING UP 

RIDGE KIDS CAN DO ANYTHING!!! 

Learning! 
This has been our focus in 2016 and, as a school, we 
have achieved a great deal. 
 
Teachers programs are now better tailored to        
individual student needs than ever before. 
Student engagement in learning has been                
consistently high throughout the year.  
Our Commitment classes have all students in          
Secondary showing interest and commitment in their 
learning. 

Kinder and Stage 1 student results are outstanding thanks to the great 
teachers and the assistance from the Early Action for Success strategy. 

The Secondary laptop program has worked wonders for both Student    
engagement in learning and by encouraging innovative teaching from 
our staff. This has now been extended to Years 5 and 6 with many 
more computers available to younger students as well. 

2017 does not mean the end of our focus! 
 

We are working with a group of schools to develop a teaching strategy 
that identifies the gaps in student learning and then implements ways 
to teach students individually to “fill” those gaps. This idea has had 
success in other places and we are confident that it will transform 
learning across the school. 

Attendance will continue to be a BIG focus in 2017 – Most of the “gaps’ 
we need to fill are caused by absences and students missing            
important learning. 

We will continue to employ extra Teachers and SLSOs to support your  
children’s learning. 

We will continue to support your children to excel in Learning, Sports, 
Leadership, Performing Arts, Community activities and Community 
Service. 

 

                 After all Ridge Kids Can Do Anything! 

Presentation Day  

9th December  

In Gym 9.30am 

Last Day of School 

Friday the 16th  

December 2016 

First day 2017 

6th February 

ONLY 2 WEEKS UNTIL  

Christmas  

Holidays 

Christmas Edition 
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How can you help YOUR children’s future? 
 

Healthy sleep and diet are the first step. 
Help your child grow into a polite, responsible young person by modelling appropriate speech and          

behaviour. 
Encourage your child to always do their best and reward trying not, just winning. 
Make sure they attend school every day ready to learn. 
Help your child value learning both at school and at home. 

 
During the upcoming school holidays, it is important that you to read at home to maintain the progress made 
in 2016.  
Here are some tips to help you in encouraging your child to read:  
 
 Be yourself and involve your child in everyday conversations from an early age.  

 Read aloud to your child. It will help your child to learn the language of books and encourage the enjoy-
ment of books and reading.  

 Talk about books together - make reading a shared, enjoyable activity.  

 See that there is a range of reading material for your child at home, both fiction and non-fiction.  

 Try not to let television or computer use intrude on reading time - set aside some uninterrupted time to 
read with your child.  

 Listen to your child read every day, even if only for a short time.  

 Give books as treats and presents.  

 Discuss the meanings of stories and words.  
 
Being able to read and understand books is an important part of your child’s growth and           

development. 

 

Have a happy and safe Christmas holiday and I look forward to returning in March next year after some short 

leave. I will be capably replaced by Mr Richard Finter during my absence. 

Don’t forget to check Lost Property for your child’s 

clothing before end of term. 

Uniform Shop 

Uniform shop will close on the 15th December 2016 and re open  

on Tuesday the 3rd of February 2017 for all of week 1  and  opens 

again  Monday the 9th, Tuesday the 10th and Thursday the 12th of  

February, Week 2, 2017 

Thanks Mim 



 

 



 

 

Last day of school for 2016 is….. 

Friday the 16th of  

December 

First day of school  for 2017 is…. 

February 6th 2017 



 

 

 

Happy Ramadan (Muslim) 

Happy Fiesta of Our Lady of             

Guadalupe Day (Mexican) 

 

Happy Chinese New Year  

(Chinese) 

 

Merry Christmas  

(Christian) 

And Happy New Year  

 

 



 

 Happy Kwanzaa (African) 

(Jewish) 

Happy St Lucia Day (Swedish) 

 



 

 

Happy Eid al-Fitr (Muslim) 

(Christian) 



 

 

 

Happy Galdan Nabchot 

(Indian) 

Happy Simbang 

Gabi (Filipino) 

Thankyou  to                              

S3Culgoa for        

our                   

Christmas         

Treats 

     

Homework Policy  

We are currently reviewing the homework policy in the primary and secondary departments.                   

We would like to have as much input as possible.  

Use the following links to have your say – I believe you should be able to access from any device, as long 

as you have internet access. 

Primary:  https://goo.gl/forms/3Mgb2vVrF8DggQN72 

Secondary:  https://goo.gl/forms/eBY0rTRVyrUSY4hk2 
If you are unable to get onto this link and would like to provide feedback, leave your name and contact 

details with the front office and I will get in touch. 

Thank you, 

Penny Lehman 

 

https://goo.gl/forms/eBY0rTRVyrUSY4hk2


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 8 

Tayla Flint S1B 
Tayla is a caring and thoughtful student who has worked hard to see improvements in her learning. 
She is always willing help out her teacher and other students. Tayla is a focused worker who always 
strives to produce quality work. She is a role model for her peers as she always tries her best in all 
classroom activities. Stage 2 will be lucky to have her next year. Well done, Tayla. 

Secondary Student   

of the Week  

Term 4 Week 7  

Angus Hallett Year 10 
"Angus has worked to a high standard across all subjects throughout the year. He arrives 
at class equipped to learn and with a great attitude, and this is reflected in the quality of his 
work."  

Secondary Student   

of the Week  

Term 4 Week 8 

Kyhra Brunker Year 11  
"Kyhra has shown great commitment and discipline in her approach to her senior studies. 
Her advanced preparation for assessments and thoughtful use of free study time show 
great maturity and focus."  

Primary Student   

of the Week  

Term 4 Week 9  

Ben Haverhoek S1D 

Ben has work consistently in the classroom, showing improved results in literacy. He is an 
enthusiastic participant in all classroom activities and is first to volunteer when help is 
needed. Well done, Ben!  



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 3 Week 10 

Zoe Invest S3N 
 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 7 

Nicholas Newton S2O 
Nicholas has demonstrated a consistent application towards his learning in all KLA’s. He is an 
outstanding role model to his peers as he is always polite and conscientious towards others. 
Nicholas continually improves his understanding of general knowledge and as a result, he is 
frequently bringing new ideas and understandings of topics to the classroom, which others 
are able to learn from. Well done Nicholas!  

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 9 

Phoebe Taylor S2H 
Phoebe is a positive role model for students in S2H and the wider school. She is a cheerful 
student who always tries to her best in all she sets out to achieve. Phoebe is always ready 
to lend a hand to those who need it and never gives up when the task at hand becomes dif-
ficult.  

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 10 

Linken McBride S3B 
For consistently applying himself in all subject areas and being a delightful member of the 
class.  

 

I am very impressed with Zoe's conduct in the classroom. She is always happy to help others. 
She gets along with the students in the class and playground. Thanks Zoe 



 

 

Homework Survey 
Have your say, 

Secondary parents log on to    https://goo.gl/forms/tDxyyVjqAwyYxq8p1  and 

complete the survey, Primary parents can have your say as well, we are sending 

home paper surveys home with your children to be completed and returned to 

classroom teachers. 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 10 

Tyleah Lamb ES1J 
Tyleah is a friendly and hard working student who always tries her best. She is an               
enthusiastic participant in all classroom activities and loves to help out wherever she can.   
Tyleah is considerate of her peers by making sure they feel included both inside and outside 
of the classroom.  Tyleah has had a great year and should be extremely proud of herself.   
Kindy Joey's have been very lucky to her. 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 8 

Katarina Thompson S3N 

Katarina has taken on noticeable responsibility for her learning. She quietly works in class and 
also practices at home. 
I am impressed by her interest in her learning. Well done Katarina.  

https://goo.gl/forms/tDxyyVjqAwyYxq8p1


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

On Tuesday, 15 November 2016, Ted Fields 
and Rhonda Ashby co-ordinated a visit to the 
school by Archaeologist, Dr Mark Moore and 
four of his Archaeology students from the      
University of New England. 
Dr Moore delivered a presentation about the 
work of Archaeologists, showed digs he had 
been involved with around the world and        
discussed his passion for the discipline to      
students from Years 9 - 12. 
The students were then given an opportunity to 
create and use stone tools with Dr Moore's     
instruction; a field in which he is 
a recognised  expert, and discuss with his     
students details of the experiences studying and 
working in this field. 
Dr Moore and his associates will be conducting 
site studies of the Narran Lakes, an area he 
claims contains a wealth of archaeological     
Indigenous artefacts, for the next two years.   
It is hoped that many more students from LRCS 
will be able to get involved during this time. 

 

 
Cecily McGinty 
Head Teacher English/HSIE 

Photos by Bec Francis 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


